*************************************************
St. John is a Stewardship Parish *****************************************************
May 1, 2011
Second Sunday of Easter
Saturday, April 30

4:00 – Clifford Briggs – 8th Anniversary

            Doris Briggs – 10th Anniversary

Sunday, May 1, 2011

8:00 – Mass for the People

9:30 – Victoria Smith –15th Anniversary

           11:30 – Carole M. Wyman – 6th Anniversary

Important Dates
Wed. 5/4 – 1st Communion Rehearsal – 6 pm

Sat. 5/7 – 1st Communion – 10:00 am.

Sun. 5/8 – Pro Life Rose Sale – after Masses

Wed. 5/11 – 1st Communion Reheasal – 6 pm

Thurs. 5/12 – Leadership Retreat Meeting – 7 pm
Sat. 5/14 – 1st Communion – 10:00 am

Wed. 5/18 –1st Communion Rehearsal – 6:00 pm

Thurs. 5/19 – Pastoral Parish Council Meeting – 7 pm

Sat. 5/21 – 1st Communion – 10:00 am

Sat. & Sun. 5/21&22 – Catholic Women’s Club Bake Sale

Wed. 5/25 – Building Committee Meeting – 7 pm

Fri. 5/27 – Parish Game Night Social – 6-8 pm. Hall
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Spring/Summer Project Rachel Retreat
On Saturday, May 21 and Saturday, June 25, Project Rachel will offer “Come to the Waters of healing” retreats for women dealing with pain and grief over past abortions. Space is limited. Call Project Rachel at 508-651-3100 or email help@projectrachelboston.com
Our Shared Treasure

Easter Collection: $8012
Grand Annual:  $42,510
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DAILY MASS
Beginning Monday, May 2nd, daily Mass will be celebrated in our chapel at 9:00 am Monday through Friday. Intentions are welcome at these Masses, please call the Rectory.
We hope that each of you had a wonderful Easter. As a reminder, the recent Easter Collection supports the retirement, medical care, and financial needs of the priests of the Archdiocese. If you have not done so already, you may  include your completed collection envelope in today’s collection basket. Thank you for your generously supporting the retired priests who continue to support us.
Please keep the following in your prayers:
Fr. Moses Akebule, Joan Hoffman, Bob Small, Maureen Ronan, Diane Naugthton, Tim Ayers, William F. Borden, Ryan Cuffe, Priscilla Sullivan, Frances D’Arcangelo, Kristina D’Arcangelo, John D’Arcangelo, Charlene D’Arcangelo, Gianna & Joe Cuccarello, Donna Dvorak, Peg LaFleur, Chip Langer, George Corr, Mary & Louis O’Donnell, Arlene Belliveau, Pam & Vince Adornato, Dorothy Howe, Margaret Rogerson, Nancy O’Connor, Brendan Hanrahan, Janet Johnson, Mark O’Reilly, Christina Wedge, and Brooke DiBona.
    If you know someone who is in need of healing, physical, emotional, spiritual, marital and/or family prayers and have given your permission to place their name in the prayer list, please contact Debbie at the Rectory at 508-378-4207.
S

pecial Congratulations to our RCIA candidates: Franceska and Darrin Wahlberg; Lisa Statkiewicz, and John Pumphrey who were received into full Communion with the Catholic Church and confirmed at the Easter Vigil.
“Coping with Grief” Support Group at Abington Senior Center—Wed. mornings from 10:00-11:30 beginning May 4th—Pre-registration call 508-747-7222
ST JOHN SCHOLARSHIPS
St. John Parish will award four $500 scholarships to graduating high school seniors.  Applicants should be confirmed members of the parish who regularly worship with us and are involved in the life of the parish.  A committee will screen the applications and schedule an interview with each applicant.  Applications 
are available at the rectory and need to be submitted by Sunday, May 1, 2011. Forms will not be accepted on Monday.
CATHOLIC APPEAL
We still have $10,965 to raise before we reach our parish goal of $20,500. Thank you to the 62 families at St. John’s that have already contributed. If you have not yet given, please consider a gift today and help us meet our goal. Remember, our parish will receive 25 percent of all funds we raise above our goal. So each gift has the potential to increase parish revenue while also supporting the import ministries funded by the Catholic Appeal. The Appeal is to our Archdiocese what the weekly offertory is to our parish. If you have not yet made your gift, please consider making a pledge this weekend. You can pick up information packets in the back of the Church with pledge forms to be mailed in, or for more information, please visit www.BostonCatholicAppeal.com or call 617-779-3700. Every gift matters.  Thank you!
CHURCH PICNIC

The time of year is nearing for the St. John’s Annual Church Picnic which will be held on Sunday, June 26, 2011 after the 10:00 Mass. Volunteers will be needed to help in various chores such as putting up the tent, setting up tables and chairs, grillers, food preparers and servers; Also someone to plan and oversee children games and, of course, cleanup. Let’s make this a fun filled and successful event. If you can help, call Carmen at 508-378-7364

Welcome to our New Neighbors!
 Fr. William Devine will be the new Pastor of St. Thomas Aquinas in Bridgewater and Fr. Edward McCabe, will be the new Pastor at St Ann’s in
 W. Bridgewater.  

Dear Friends,
If you attended the Holy Week and Easter celebrations, I am sure that you would agree with me that they were spectacular.  I would like to begin by thanking Fr. Don Skerry, Fr. Pinto Paul CSC and his Provincial, Fr. Emmanuel Kallarackal CSC who were here for the Holy Week and Easter celebrations.
The music at all of the Holy Week and Easter celebrations was beautiful, reverent, uplifting and of a superior quality. It goes without saying that we are blessed with a wonderful music director in the person of Paul Hoffman. His dedication to the Children’s and Adult Choirs and Cantors is an inspiration to us all. I also want to thank Rollie and Dorrie Bessette who sang so beautifully at the Stations of the Cross on Good Friday. As special thanks to our Children’s and Adult Choirs as well as our Cantors whose voices led us not only musically but spiritually.  Thank you all!!

The altar servers also did a terrific job and deserve our thanks as do the Lectors, Eucharistic Ministers, Ushers, and Church Cleaners. 

The church looked absolutely beautiful thanks to Lorraine & Joe Hopgood, Nancy Smith and Chris Connelly who arranged and decorated the church. 

What would Easter be without an Easter Egg Hunt? Thanks to Carmen Pearson and Janet DiFalco of the Family Life Committee, and Peter Pena-- we had one with over 1,500 Easter Eggs.  The children had a great time thanks to your efforts.

I want to thank Danny LeBlanc, our part time office worker and janitor, for making sure that the church and rectory were clean and for setting up for the various liturgies and for his attention to the many details of the Liturgies. I am sure it was not your most enjoyable April vacation but thanks, Danny, for a job well done. 

Finally, thanks to the 2,000 people who worshipped with us on Easter Sunday. Your attendance was inspiring.  We are indeed a blessed parish.

This coming weekend 60 young men and women will be receiving the sacrament of Confirmation.  Please keep them in your prayers as they continue their faith journey as confirmed adult Catholics.
God bless,

Fr. Wally    
C

ongratulations to the 60 students who were confirmed this weekend and a special thank you to their teachers: Rick Ferioli, Michelle D’Angelo, Anna Foy, Kathy Stetler, Bernadette Tricomi, Janice Picklus, Rose Talaback, Micki Laslie and Jennifer Harris.

GRAND ANNUAL COLLECTION





A word of thanks to the many parishioners who contributed to this year’s Grand Annual Collection.  Thus far, this important financial campaign has raised $42,510.





A special request is made to those parishioners who may not contribute on a weekly basis for the support of our parish to make a one-time gift to St. John’s as your way of supporting the many ministries that make this parish such a vibrant and important church.





Religious Education News


CCD Registration for September 2011





An email with the registration form was mailed this past week to all families whose children are currently enrolled in our CCD program. Registrations are now taking place. If you did not receive an email the forms are also available in the CCD office which is open on Monday and Thursday from 10:00 – 4:00


Please mail your registration forms back to us or you can come to the CCD office. Please do not go to the Rectory because the CCD office is located in the basement of the church.











There are sign-up sheets for all Ministers for the Summer Masses in the Sacristy





























